
 

 
 

  April 22, 2025 
 
  Ms. Nancy Marconi,  

Registrar  
Ontario Energy Board  
2300 Yonge Street 27th Floor  
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 

 
 

Dear Ms. Marconi:  
 

Re:  Atikokan Hydro Inc. Cost of Service, EB-2024-0008  
Distribution Rate Application for Rates Effective May 1, 2025 
Reply Submission on Draft Rate Order  
 

 
The Ontario Energy Board (OEB) approved Atikokan Hydro’s settlement proposal and 
directed the utility to file a draft rate order by April 7, 2025. The draft order was required 
to include the proposed Tariff of Rates and Charges and supporting documentation to 
reflect the decision in the cost of capital generic proceeding dated March 27, 2025. 
Intervenors and OEB staff were given until April 14, 2025 to provides comments on the 
draft rate order.  
 
Following the filing of the DRO, both VECC and OEB staff provided comments 
identifying an error with the cost allocation filed; the status quo revenue to cost ratios 
changed slightly. 
 
Atikokan has updated the proposed Tariff of Rates and Charges and other supporting 
documentation and has revised the draft rate order pursuant to the comments filed by 
VECC and OEB Staff. The revision as filed today aligns with the settlement proposal 
revenue to cost approved by the board. The DVA Continuity schedule has also been 
updated with the DRO distribution revenue to allocate Group 2 DVA balances and 
Appendix 2-OA of the Chapter 2 Appendices has been updated to match the Revenue 
Requirement Work Form. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Jennifer Wiens  
CEO/Sec/Treasurer  
Atikokan Hydro Inc. 
 
 
 
Cc: All Parties 
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